
We have continued to push forward 
during these summer months.  We are 
still under the emergency orders from 
the local government.  The restrictions 
continue to have a great impact on 
what we can and cannot do with 
regards to ministry.  We are thankful 
that we have been able to continue 
our Sunday and Wednesday services 
in spite of the new regulations 
imposed on “places of 
worship”.  Outreach and soul 
winning have been extremely difficult.  
We are currently no longer allowed to 
go house to house, so we have to look 
for other ways to purposefully witness 
to the lost.  We were able to start 

having our Friday Night Youth 
meetings for just a couple weeks 
before they changed the nightly 
curfew.  We are praying for a relax in 
the curfew so that we can begin this 

needed ministry once again.  
The local schools have still 
not resumed in person 

learning.  The new school year 
began with online learning 
which is a disaster since many 

of the children do not have 
internet access.  Each of our Junior 
Church students received a new Bible 
on “Back to School” Sunday.  In 

August, both Audrey and Ian left for 
college.  This will be Audrey’s junior 

year and Ian’s freshman year.  Heather 
and I have decided that we do not like 
this part of the kids growing up.  
However, we are thankful that God has 
provided them with this opportunity.  I 
would ask that you pray for my health.  
I came down with Covid last October 
and I have battled many of those 
symptoms for almost a year.  I have 
seen several doctors and specialists 
trying to get some answers.  So far I 
have only been diagnosed with Covid 
Long Haulers.  It is a condition that 
many doctors are just now learning 
about.  It is basically where my body 
thinks I still have the virus even though 
I have recovered.  Some days even the 
most basic of tasks can be quite 
challenging and exhausting.
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PRAYER REQUESTS:


• Pray that the church will be able 
to fully resume all services and 
ministries.


• Pray for wisdom as we minister in 
2021 still with many unknowns.


• Pray for Audrey and Ian as they 
are away at college. 


• Pray for my health and our 
continued protection.
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